
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
May 28, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #090028 

REMOVAL OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

EAST KILBOURN AVENUE FROM A POINT 55 FEET WEST OF NORTH 

CASS STREET TO NORTH VAN BUREN STREET. 

 

INSTALLATION OF TEN-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

OF EAST KILBOURN AVENUE FROM A POINT 55 FEET WEST OF NORTH 

CASS STREET TO NORTH VAN BUREN STREET. 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

Due to concerns from residents and concerned citizens, and at your request, we recommend the 

following changes: 

 

The Removal of: 
 

“Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Two-Hour Parking 8:00 AM to 

6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour.” 

 

The Installation of: 

 

“Ten-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Ten-Hour Parking 8:00 AM to 

6:00 PM Saturday, One quarter per hour.” 

 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public 

Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns  
 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 28, 2009 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #090028 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF  

         NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE FROM EAST 

         HARTFORD AVENUE TO A POINT 60 FEET SOUTH 

          
Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

We previously covered the No Parking restriction on North Oakland Avenue, from East 

Hartford Avenue to a point 60 feet south on a trial basis and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. Since this trail has been in effect for a substantial time period and we have 

not received any complaints, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 28, 2009 
  

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090028 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED 

         BY WEST MAPLE STREET, WEST BURNHAM STREET, 

         SOUTH 11
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 12
TH

 STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

  

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

  

 Very truly yours, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

RWB: ns 

  

c: City Clerk, Pubic Safety 

 


